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PROVIDER ALERT 
Idaho Psychiatric Bed and Seat Registry  

March 1, 2021 
 

 

 
Dear Provider, 
 
Effective April 1, 2021, Crisis Centers will be required to enter their current census two times per day in the 
Idaho Psychiatric Bed and Seat Registry (IPBSR). The Registry was developed by the Division of Behavioral 
Health to provide real-time information on the number, availability and demographic of psychiatric beds and 
crisis seats in Idaho.   
 
The IPBSR is for mental health professionals, medical professionals and first responders who are aiding 
Idahoans in locating psychiatric inpatient treatment or crisis stabilization. IPBSR is an online platform that can be 
accessed by computer or mobile device 24/7/365. 
 
The specific requirement will be included in the Optum Network Provider Manual to be published on April 1, 
2021. 
 
Please call your Provider Relations Advocate if you have any questions. 
 
Thank you,  
The Optum Idaho Team 
 
 

 

Alert Summary: This alert is to notify Crisis Centers that effective April 1, 2021, Crisis Centers will be 
required to utilize the Idaho Psychiatric Bed and Seat Registry. 
 

https://healthandwelfare.idaho.gov/providers/behavioral-health-providers/idaho-psychiatric-bed-and-seat-registry

